## News Briefs

(continued from page 28A)

CLIA were among 50,000 received by HCFA during the three month comment period. This number included over 250 letters received from members of Congress. HCFA has responded to the overwhelming dissatisfaction with CLIA by announcing that major portions of the CLIA regulations will be rewritten. Gail Wilensky, PhD, Director of HCFA, indicated in meetings with the American Medical Association that HCFA "needs to reassess levels of testing, personnel standards, and ways to accommodate and encourage evolving technologies." HCFA had originally hoped to complete the final rule in 8 to 12 months, but now the agency indicates that it may take up to 2 years to publish the final rule.

## Congress to Debate States' Right to Override BRC Policy

Representative George Miller (D-CA) introduced a resolution to the House in August 1990 that would give states the authority to regulate the disposal of all low-level radioactive waste, thereby superceding the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's (NRC) authority to deregulate radioactive waste that it considers to be below regulatory concern (BRC) (see Newsline, September 1990, p. 24A). The House Committee on Interior and Insular Affairs passed Representative Miller's resolution, H.R. 5505, on September 12, 1990, but the House Committee on Energy and Commerce did not act on the resolution before Congress recessed in late October so the resolution expired. Representative Miller intends to reintroduce the legislation to Congress early this year. So far, there has not been any opposition to the resolution in Congress, but that may have been because potential

opponents of the resolution realized that Congress would be likely to recess before the bill reached the floor.

The resolution is the result of disagreement between state and federal officials over who has the authority to regulate the disposal of radioactive waste. The NRC says that its regulations preempt state laws and bases its claim to authority on the Atomic Energy Act and its amendments. Some states have announced that their regulations will allow them to ignore the NRC's BRC policy, while other states have expressed concern that if they don't oppose the NRC's BRC policy. they may find it politically impossible to open trash landfills or the low-level waste sites slated to be built as part of the Low-Level Radioactive Waste Policy Amendments Act of 1985 (see Newsline, May 1990, p. 22A).

Carol Amick, Executive Director of the Massachusetts Low Level Radioactive Waste Management Board, said in testimony given at an NRC public meeting on its BRC policy statement in Chicago last August, that the Board bases its position regarding BRC policy on Massachusetts law. The state law, Chapter 111H, "contains several provisions allowing the state to manage materials and practices of all waste currently regulated as low-level waste, including waste which may be declared BRC in the future." Ms. Amick also noted that the BRC issue has generated misunderstanding among the public.

The Society of Nuclear Medicine (SNM) and the American College of Nuclear Physicians (ACNP) have some concerns about the congressional resolution that will be addressed in a comprehensive policy statement on NRC's BRC policy, which the two organizations intend to release early this year. In an earlier abbreviated statement, the SNM and the ACNP said that while they support the con-

cept of the NRC's BRC policy, it should be refined before it is finalized.

## Summit on Manpower Releases Job Satisfaction Study

In August 1990, the Summit on Manpower, a collaborative association of 18 national health care organizations, formed to address the growing shortage of radiologic technologists in the United States, released Radiologic Technology and Sonography: Satisfaction with the Profession and the Workplace, a study of what factors contribute to technologists' satisfaction with their careers. The authors of the study, James Conway, CNMT, assistant director for patient services, Children's Hospital, Boston, Massachusetts and Beverly Buck, CNMT, education and development coordinator, Joint Center for Radiation Therapy, Harvard Medical School, Cambridge, Massachusetts, surveyed 1,900 radiologic technologists and sonographers in the State of Massachusetts.

"This study was the first job satisfaction survey to explicitly address the needs of medical technologists," says Ms. Buck, "and the initial responses to it have come from department managers who have said that they now can identify what problems their staff technologists have." She adds that, based on the results of the Massachusetts survey, "a national Action Plan designed to recruit and retain technologists will be unveiled in January 1991, and a validation survey with [an expanded] nationwide scope is expected to be complete by May 1991."

The 24-page publication, which costs \$25 each, for 1-5 copies; \$10 each, for 6-99 copies; and \$5 each, for 100 or more copies, can be obtained by writing to: Summit on Manpower, P.O. Box 334, Sudbury, MA 01776.